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Deoe. Ll dcelaned S&Anexd,

Thank you for your letter of 27 February about Green Belt protection. | can confirm that the
advice my predecessor gave to the Planning Inspectorate in his letter of 3 March 2014 is still
extant. That letter, with Sir Michael Pitt's response and a reply from Nick Boles, is on the
gov.uk website at:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/inspectors-reports-on-local-plans--2

The National Planning Policy Framework makes clear that inappropriate development —
including most forms of new building - should not be approved in Green Belt except in very
special circumstances. It states that permanence is an essential characteristic of Green Bel,
and that a Green Belt boundary can be altered only in exceptional circumstances, using the
Local Plan process of public consultation followed by a rigorous independent examination of
the draft Plan.

The Framework states that local authorities should, through their Local Plans, meet
objectively assessed needs unless any adverse impacts of doing so would significantly and
demonstrably outweigh the benefits, when assessed against the policies in the Framework
taken as a whole, or specific policies in the Framework (such as Green Belt policy) indicate
that development should be restricted.

Last October planning guidance was issued which underlines the importance of the Green
Belt protections set out in the Framework. This guidance is available at:

http://planningguidance.planningportal.gov.uk/blog/quidance/housing-and-economic-land-
availability-assessment/stage-5-final-evidence-base/#paragraph 044

The guidance says that local authorities should prepare a Strategic Housing Market
Assessment to assess their full housing needs, but that this is just the first stage in
developing a Local Plan. Once need has been assessed, the local authority should prepare
a Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment to establish realistic assumptions about
the availability, suitability and the likely economic viability of land to meet the identified need
for housing over the plan period, and in so doing take account of any constraints such as






